
 
 

 
 

SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE ON LEGAL AND CONSTITUTIONAL AFFAIRS 

AUSTRALIAN FEDERAL POLICE 

Question No. 49 

Senator Senator Brandis asked the following question at the hearing on 24 May 2012: 

 
Senator BRANDIS: When were the Queensland police first notified of the intention to close [the AFP’s Robina 

office]?  

Mr Colvin: I would have to take that on notice. 

The answer to the honourable senator’s question is as follows: 

The Queensland Police Service were first advised of the AFP’s intention to reposition its resources 

in South East Queensland on 2 March 2012. This included our intention to not re-new the lease on 

the Robina office.  


